From: \*Todd Dailey

\*Sent: \*January 19, 2017 11:34 AM

\*To: \*Hubert, Paul <<u>mailto:phubert@london.ca</u>>
\*Cc: \*Griffiths, Ashleigh <<u>mailto:agriffit@london.ca</u>>

\*Subject: \*Re: Update Oakridge Acres Road Construction Project

Hello:

Thank you for the update.

I'm baffled at the news that, "the community has spoken clearly about its desire to not have sidewalks."

This area is full of people walking; from children walking to school to seniors on social strolls. My wife and myself regularly walk the neighbourhood with our dogs.

Conversely, when driving in the neighbourhood, not having sidewalks creates extra hazard in needing to watch for pedestrians, particularly at night.

Not having sidewalks is an obvious safety issue for pedestrians, cyclists and drivers alike. It is also a missing feature to promote more walking of the neighbourhood, increasing home values, and deterring theft & vandalism.

Please put my wife and myself down as two "for sidewalks" Oakridge residents.

> Thank you.

> TD